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DEDICATION 

 
 
This Symposium Issue is dedicated to the memory of Sandra Ruffin, a 
founding member of the faculty at the Lincoln Memorial University - 
Duncan School of Law.  As the inaugural faculty advisor to the LMU 
Law Review, Professor Ruffin was instrumental in conceptualizing 
and organizing the Law Review’s inaugural symposium in April 
2012.  Professor Ruffin’s untimely death in 2013 shocked and 
saddened her colleagues and former students at the Duncan School of 
Law, who are forever grateful for her instrumental role in the 
formative years of this institution and its flagship publication. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 


